TOM PURSGLOVE MP

CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE



HOUSE OF COMMONS

11th February 2024

Dear Continuent,

RE: OFFSHORE PETROLEUM LICENSING BILL

Thank you for your recent correspondence in respect of your concerns about the *Offshore Petroleum Licensing Bill*. I have read your comments with interest.

I am aware that this Bill requires the North Sea Transition Authority (NSTA) to run an annual process inviting applications for new production licences in the UK's offshore waters, subject to key tests being met. These are that the UK is projected to remain a net importer of both oil and gas and that the carbon emissions associated with the production of UK gas must be lower than the average of equivalent emissions from imported liquefied natural gas (LNG).

This Bill enhances the UK's energy security and reduces dependence on higher emission imports from overseas, including from countries such as Russia. While the Government is scaling up home-grown, clean energy sources, such as offshore wind and nuclear, the UK is still reliant on oil and gas for most of our energy needs and there will be continued need over the coming decades.

I welcome that the UK has cut emissions faster than any other significant economy. The UK has one of the world's most ambitious 2030 emissions targets. I would like to assure you that the Bill is consistent with meeting net-zero by 2050. Data from the Climate Change Committee show that the UK will need oil and gas even when it reaches net-zero. NSTA analysis shows that domestically produced natural gas is almost four times cleaner than importing LNG. Even with continued development, oil and gas production is expected to decline by seven percent a year and to fall by nearly 90 percent by 2050. This is faster than the average annual global decline needed to align with UN 1.5°C pathways and the UK's carbon budgets.

More broadly, I am aware that the UK is a world leader in tackling climate change and is the first country in the G20 to halve its emissions. The UK's renewable electricity capacity has increased fivefold since 2010, with nearly half of our electricity coming from renewables now, up from seven percent in 2010. The UK has committed to reducing emissions by at least 68 percent by 2030 from 1990 levels.

In addition, generation from coal, one of the dirtiest of the fossil fuels, has reduced by 95 percent since 2010, and coal-fired power will be entirely phased out during 2024. This will make the UK the first major economy to be powered without coal.



Once again, thank you for having taken the time to contact me and if I can ever be of any further assistance to you then please do not hesitate to contact me again.

lith best wisher.

TOM PURSGLOVE MP MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE